
Regional School District No. 17 

Strategic Planning Subcommittee Special Meeting 

February 26, 2022 
 

A special meeting of the Regional School District 17 Board of Education Strategic Planning Sub-

Committee was held on February 26, 2022 at 8:05 a.m. at the Haddam-Killingworth Intermediate-

Middle School - Media Center. 
 

Subcommittee Members Present:  Suzanne Sack, Peter Sonski, Hamish MacPhail, Lisa Connelly, 

Shawna Goldfarb, Nelson Rivera, Corey Roberts, Prem Aithal (Co-Chair) and Jen Favalora (Co-

Chair) 

 

Subcommittee Members Absent:  Brenda Buzzi, Kathy Zandi and Joel D’Angelo 

 
Also Present:  Jeff Wihbey, Superintendent of Schools; Laurie Kimbrel, HYA 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m. by Jen Favalora. 

Agenda Item #2 – Strategic Planning Workshop:  Laurie Kimbrel led the discussion by asking 

small groups to identify and report on themes that could be seen in data analysis of the Community 

Surveys, Focus Groups and Interviews.  The group discussed these themes and worked towards 

building consensus on Priorities and Objectives.  The group concluded with a plan to draft Mission 

and Vision Statements before the next Workshop. 

Adjournment:  Jen Favalora adjourned the meeting at 2:18 p.m. 

 

Submitted By:  Jennifer Favalora 
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